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President: Feliza Lymburner 

Phone: 239-560-8470 or email at: Lymburner23@yahoo.com 
 

Vice President: Allan Engler  

Phone: 410 244-1100 or email at: allanengler@gmail.com 
 

Awards Officer: Ed Conrad 

Phone: 262 497-3011 or email at: edconrad@sbcglobal.net 
 

Events Coordinator: Donna Noyes 

Phone: 239 454-5665 or email at: MiataEventsSWF@yahoo.com  
 

Membership Team: Dennis Laslo & Kathy Engler 

Phone: 941 445-0006    410 919-8261  

          djlaslo@gmail.com     memmx5swf@yahoo.com  
 

Newsletter Editor: Ron Lindensmith 

Phone: 239 699-6339 or email at: mrhandyrsl@hotmail.com 
 

Secretary: Pat LaPointe 

Phone: 586-342-0999 or email at grandmalapointe@yahoo.com 
 

Sunshine Lady: Sandy Cole 
Phone: 239 997-7679 or email at: colesandon@gmail.com 

 

 

  Miata Club of SW Florida Board of Directors 

Website: 
http://www.miataclubofsouthwestflorida.com/home.html 

 
Facebook: 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1221394091665789 

Treasurer: Sandy Butler 
Phone: 412-849-5677  or email at: ssb31460@gmail.com  

 

Webmaster: Dana Breda 
Phone: 336 416-7464 or email at: dbreda@earthlink.net 

 

Dealer Liaisons: 

 

Ed Howard Mazda (sponsor): Dennis Laslo 
941 445-0006 or email at: djlaslo@gmail.com 

 

Mazda of Ft Myers (not a sponsor): Jerry Davis 
Phone: 701-610-1018 or email at: wjeremy.davis@gmail.com 

 

Cox Mazda (not a sponsor): Bill Watts 
Phone: 941 779-7647 or email at: wawatts1@gmail.com 

 

Staff (i.e. not a member of the Board of Directors): 
 

Event Committee Chair: Judy Western 
Phone: 941 661-9048  or email: justducky1414@comcast.net 
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Upcoming Events 
 
 

Annual Arcadia All-Florida  
Championship Rodeo 

Sunday, March 12th 
Details on page 8 

 

Annual Picnic & Election 
Saturday, March 18th  
Lakes Park, Ft Myers 

This year it will not be catered 
It will be a BOYF (Bring Your Own Food) 

Details on page 7 

 

Monthly Meeting 
 

Thursday, March 9th   
 

Beef OôBradyôs 

1105 Taylor Road, Punta Gorda, FL 

(map on the next page) 

Monthly meetings are the 2nd Thursday of the month 
 

Dinner at 5pm and meeting at 6pm. 

Please RSVP to Kathy Engler by March 6th 

at kathy.engler@gmail.com 

Cover Photos: 

FRONT COVER: (Photo by Ron Lindensmith)  

My Miata on the south pier along side of the Sunshine Skyway Bridge. 

BACK COVER: (Photo by Kim Greenzweig) 

I didnôt get photos or a write up from the Seafood Festival event  

and only 2 photos and no write up from the Chili Cook Off. 

I got quite a few photos from people in the Sunriders Miata Club of 

Tampa. So here is their group (plus 4 cars from our club) 

at the winery and about to drive the Tail of the Gecko! 

JUST FOR FUN 
Breakfast Socializer: NEW LOCATION!!! 

9:00am Tuesday, March 28th 

Golden Coral at 1451 Tamiami Trail,  

Punta Gorda, FL 33950  

https://www.facebook.com/groups/479429982405090/user/1220612930/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXG8QcEnY8S86IYus_uYAddqi6pPEDt3no1a3Kex3PfiahIUMYJBXlgtTN0yQA5o8m-ulx7pWA_2DlXCbIig3pSygn2-xUQmzYs7QbFyW9ncqtAkHFUOkpJrm6TLA08yEKBP3MfvAV2wcOsPCasxZ5sUHcDYnkcxp4h8O0s-DgjDzibrm8


 



 

By Ron Lindensmith 

Welcome to the March 2023 edition of the Miata Club of Southwest 
Florida newsletter. After a busy February, we are now about to renew our 

memberships, go to the Miata Club of SW Florida Annual Picnic/Election 
and vote for Club Board of Directors on March 18th at Lakes Park in Ft 
Myers.  

There is no question that the Club has taken some hits and made some 
changes since the COVID Pandemic and just as we start to recover from 

that, we get hit by Hurricane Ian. During that time there is little question 
that we have lacked some leadership. But then nobody else stepped up to 
take on leadership rolls. Although Phil Western and Allan Engler did fine 

jobs as President and Vice President in 2020, and then swapped roles in 
2021. That meant we didnôt have a VP who was ready to take over as 

President in 2022. Feliza Lymburner was kind of coerced into taking the 

job as President and as a snowbird who spends half of her year so far 
north in Maine that even having internet access is tricky, she probably 
wasnôt a great choice. 

One of the long time backbones in this Club has been Donna Noyes, 

the Events Chairper-
son. She was par-

ticularly hard hit by 

Ian. Even now, 6 full 
months after Ian, she 
canôt move back into 

her home in Ft Myers 
Beach. So she is 
stepping down from 
her position. 

Sandy Cole, our long 

time Sunshine Lady 
lost her husband and 
has decided to step 

back from that role in 
the Club. 

And during all the ódown timeô due to COVID and Ian, the Club had to 
cut back. We lost Oôbrien Mazda as a sponsor due to being bought out by 

a huge dealership organization and Cox Mazda has been impacted so 
hard by COVID that they are financially unwilling to continue as a sponsor. 
Now we need to thank our lucky stars that Ed Howard Mazda in Sarasota 

has stayed the course and is still a sponsor.  

The loss of sponsorship income has been a hit to the Club finances. 

And the Board of Directors (that includes me) made the decision not to 
charge member to renew their membership in 2020 or 2021. So now, like 

so many other organizations, have have had to make the decision to raise 

our membership dues from $25 to $40 a year. And this yearôs Annual Pic-
nic and Election will not be catered. This year everybody will have to bring 
their own food and drinks (NO ALCOHOLðpark rules).  

We have also had a hard time getting events scheduled and an even 

harder time getting anybody in the Club to volunteer to lead events or trips. 
On top of that, for many of the events we have run over the past 18 

months, Club member turn out has been low. It was not uncommon back 

before COVID that we would get 20+ cars on any given event. Over the 
last 18 months, weôve been lucky to get anywhere close to 20 cars and 
some events got only single digit car counts. We even had one in Decem-

ber where 6 cars had RSVPôd and then only one car plus the event leader 
showed up!  

The Board of Directors, with Judy Westernôs help, set up an Events 
Committee made up of Judy and 4 other members (Katrina McIntosh, Dick 

Fischer, Dana Breda and Ron Lindensmith). They put together a list of 2 or 
3 events a month and asked for members to step up and lead these events 
(even with help from the members of the Committee).  

Thanks to Pete Ambrus and Gary Stuber for stepping up and leading 2 
events. However, the two events in 

January only had 5 cars each.  

Unfortunately, this yearôs Miata Reunion 
is going to be held at Sonoma, CA. And 
given only two of our members went to 

the Reunion last year when it was just 
up the road in Birmingham, AL, I donôt 
assume anybody will be going to it in 

California!  

 

 



 Pics from the February Membership Meeting. 
 

The February 14th Board of Directorôs Meeting 

was attended by just 9 people! 
Five Board Members out of thirteen possible made the meeting. The President was 

MIA, VP was on a cruise, the Treasurer had to work, the 2 Dealer Liaisons for Cox and 
Ft Myers Mazda are being eliminated due to the dealerships not being sponsors any-
more, the Event Coordinator and Sunshine Lady are both retiring next month. There 
were 4 members who showed up that are not on the Board of Directors (thank you for 
attending). 

The Annual Picnic/Election on Saturday, March 18th was discussed. Members are 
invited to arrive to Lakes Park any time after they open at 7am. We have Shelter D re-
served all day. You can eat lunch (this year you have to bring your own) any time you 
want. We will start an official meeting at 1:00pm for the purpose of holding an election 
for the next Board of Directors.  

We have one Board position that is currently open and as far as we know, nobody 
has offered to step up and run for it. The position is Event Coordinator which has been 
held for years by Donna Noyes. Donna has submitted her retirement as she has lots of 
more important things to deal with since Hurricane Ian. If you have any desire to get a 
bit more involved in the Club and help out, here is your chance. Itôs not a hard job and it 
offers the opportunity to get to know more members. The work is mostly sending global 
emails and helping keep the event calendar (I keep one for the newsletter as well). Ei-
ther the Event Coordinator or their designee will go to the General Membership Meet-
ings each month and update the members on the upcoming trips and events, often just 
by introducing the specific event volunteer leader to do the updating. Both Donna Noyes 
and Ron Lindensmith are also willing to help you get settled into the job. 

It would be good if you werenôt a snowbird, but thatôs not a automatic reason not to 
try helping out. And sending bulk emails is pretty easy once you learn how to pull all the 
addresses off the roster. Again, this is pretty easy. Due to COVID and Hurricane Ian, we 
have been trying to get at least 1 or 2 events scheduled each month, at least during 
season. We may do less during the summer. 

This is one of the biggest hurdles we have to overcome for the election. If you have 
ever considered getting a little more involved, please let us know. You can email or call 
Ron Lindensmith, or any other member of the Board listed on page 2 of this newsletter. 



 

Saturday, May 18th, will be the Annual Miata Club Picnic & Election. It 
will be a bit different this year as it will not be catered. This will be a óBring 
Your Own Food & Beveragesô like a normal family picnic. Will will be in 
the usual spot at Lakes Park under the Shelter D at the far west end of 
the parking area (see map on the next page). Arrive whenever you want 
and enjoy any of the Lake Park attractions. I know Elaine and I will be 
there early and wandering around taking photos (there should be some 
water fowl around the edges of the lake). 

The election will take place at 1:00pm (after 
lunch). We have a number of positions that will 
need to be filled this year. President will be 
filled by Allan Engler who will move up from VP 
in the way our by-laws intended it to work. Vice 
President will therefore be open and that in-
volves the commitment to becoming the Presi-
dent in March of 2024. Donna Noyes is step-
ping down from her role as Events Coordinator 
and that is a position that really needs to be 
filled. Sandy Cole is stepping down from her 
position as the Sunshine Lady and that posi-
tion will need to be filled.  

The Dealer Liaison positions to the Cox 
Mazda and Mazda of Ft Myers, held by Bill 
Watts and Jerry Davis, will be eliminated as 
these dealerships no long wish to be involved 
as sponsors to the Miata Club. Dennis Laslo 
will be staying on as the Liaison to Ed Howard 

Mazda in Sarasota who is still a participating sponsor with the Club. 

All the other members of the Board of Directors intend to stay in their 
positions, but that doesnôt mean if you want to get involved, you canôt run 
against them. After all, this is an election. Of course the positions of Vice 
President (an easy job) and Events Coordinator (a communications job) 
are both wide open and need to be filled. If anybody wants to run for 
newsletter editor, Iôd be willing to step aside and spend as much time as 
needed to help train you. BTW, it might be a REALLY good idea to start 
getting somebody trained to do the newsletter as I suspect this may be 
my last year. Itôs been a fun job. Itôs kind of like doing a jigsaw puzzle with 
parts that you can manipulate to make them fit. It also gives you the 
chance to get to know a few more members who often help out. And 
there is very little time constraint with the job as you can work on the 
newsletter at your convenience most of the time. I probably spend 10 to 
20 hours a month to do the newsletter the way I do it. It could be done 
faster and with less content and most members might not even notice! If I 
got replaced next year (2024) I might be willing to run for VP and follow 
up as President in 2025é maybeé 

 

 

The picnic will be held here 



 

Sunday March 12, 2023 is the 

Annual Arcadia All-Florida  
Championship Rodeo 

final award day! 

 
We really enjoyed the rodeo last year. The surroundings are fun, the 

events were amazing and the food was great. Unfortunately we cannot 
schedule seats together, but we were pretty close to each other last year. 
The seats are selling fast and it was recommended that we go online to 
purchase our seats. The seats, Premium (not premium plus!) with backs 

are $45.00 each, and there is a $10.00 parking fee. There are seats 
available right now in sections D, E, G and H. We may not get to sit right 
next to each other, but we can still get together for looking around and 

eating. Itôs worth it!!  
 

Anyone who wants to go should get tickets right away! 
 

The gates open at 11:00 am, pre-show events begin at 1:00pm, 
and the rodeo begins at 2:00pm. 

 
More info in the next newsletter about where we are meeting etc 

 
www.ArcadiaRodeo.com. the web site if you choose to order online 

The phone numbers are 863-494-2014, or 800-749-7633, 
if you choose to call to order. 

 

Contact Janet Keller,  
with questions at 239-470-9093 

 

The ability to speak several languages is an asset, but the ability to keep 
your mouth shut in any language is priceless. 

Be decisive. Right or wrong, make a decision. The road is paved with flat 
squirrels who couldnôt make a decision. 

Happiness is not having to set the alarm clock. 

When I get a headache, I take two aspirin and keep away from children 
just like the bottle says. (the editorôs favorite!) 

Just once, I want the prompt for username and password to say, ñClose enough.ò 

If you see me talking to myself, just move along. Iôm self-employed. Weôre 
having a meeting. 

I hate it when I canôt figure out how to operate the iPad and my tech sup-
port guy is asleep. Heôs 5 and itôs past his bedtime. 

Tip for a successful marriage: Donôt ask your wife when dinner will be 
ready while sheôs mowing the lawn. 

So, you drive across town to a gym to walk on a treadmill? 

I decided to stop calling the bathroom "John" and renamed it the "Jim". I 
feel so much better saying I went to the Jim this morning.  

Last year I joined a support group for procrastinators. We haven't met yet. 

Why do I have to press one for English when you're just going to transfer 
me to someone I can't understand anyway? 

Commandments for Seniorsé 

You don't need anger management. You need people to stop pissing you off. 

Your people skills are fine. It's your tolerance for idiots that needs work. 

"On time" is when you get there. 

Even duct tape can't fix stupid ï but it does muffle the sound. 

It would be wonderful if we could put ourselves in the dryer for ten min-
utes, then come out wrinkle-free and three sizes smaller. 

Lately, you've noticed that people your age are much older than you. 

"One for the road" means peeing before you leave the house. 

http://www.arcadiarodeo.com/


 

 



 

Sunshine Skyway Bridge at sunset. Shot from Piney Point boat ramp 

over 4 miles away from the bridge on the SE shore of Tampa Bay. 


